Fry’s Spring Neighborhood Association
May 9, 2007

http://avenue.org/fsna

Attendees:

Jeanie Alexander


Jeanne S. Chase

Phil D. Chase

Bob Archer



Tony Edwards

A.K.Wieder

Becky Sims



Susan Lee Foard

Beth Branner

John Santoski


Jim Fitzgerald

Peggy King

James King



Peter Hedlund

Joe Mooney

Dave Norris



Adrienne Dent

Chris French

Khadija Abdur-Rahman

Margot French

Jim Tolbert

Hilda R. Matos


Jack Gwynn


Brian Haluska

Sarah Huddle

Chad A. Van Hyning
Kamran Khalilian

David Lee



Hardy Whitten


Meeting, Date, Time


The second Wednesday of each month at Cherry Avenue Christian Church


Time: 6:00 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.  Use Front Entrance


June 13, 2007 - Next FSNA meeting - Mark Your Calendars!


Items are timed to allow meeting to end by 7:30 p.m.

Starting Time: 6:00 p.m.

Jeanie Alexander, NDS, Presents Plan for Cherry/Willard/Cleveland

Outline of Ms. Alexander’s Presentation:

Existing conditions

Understanding of concerns identified by the neighborhood

· Vehicular safety – vehicles crossing center line, traffic control unclear due to large undefined area, sight distance limited to east, speeding

· Pedestrian safety – difficult to cross street
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Jeanie Alexander, NDS, Presents Plan for Cherry/Willard/Cleveland (Continued)
Outline of Ms. Alexander’s Presentation (Continued):

Previous solution

Understanding of concerns identified by neighborhood

· Neighborhood was not involved with the process prior to implementation

· Church conflicts with funeral processions

Possible Solutions Considered

Roundabout – Intersection isn’t large enough for safe design – would require ROW acquisition and prohibitive construction cost

Reverse Thumb – buses would not be able to negotiate the turn

Modified Stop Control – Sea of pavement reduced, pedestrian safety increased, vehicular safety increased by stopping downhill approach – speeds reduced, church access virtually unchanged

Summary of Ms. Alexander’s Presentation:
For several years the Fry’s Spring Neighborhood Association has sought safety for the intersection of Cherry/Willard/Cleveland.  The last plan that was carried out by the City of Charlottesville did NOT achieve this and because of this the neighborhood association is still seeking a plan that will accomplish this safety goal.  The Cherry Avenue Christian Church has partnered with the neighbors and the Fry’s Spring Neighborhood Association to ask the City of Charlottesville to once again go to the “drawing board” to come back with a workable plan.  

Jeanie Alexander, new traffic engineer, presented her plan on May 9, 2007 to the Fry’s Spring Neighborhood Association.  This plan emphasized both pedestrian and vehicular safety.  Some options that were dismissed early on according to Ms. Alexander were: a roundabout because the space was lacking and a reverse thumb would not work because the CTS buses could not circulate.  One promising plan presented was a FOUR WAY STOP.  In this plan the intersection would also be squared.  Additionally, the crosswalks would also be placed in a more identifiable fashion at the STOP signs with possible zebra stripes placed on them for more visibility.  It was felt by those in attendance that zebra markings on crosswalks work better than if they are not used.  The current Yield to Pedestrian signs are not working it was pointed out in the discussion.  

A question was raised as to whether it was possible for the roadway going from the four way stop could be 25 m.p.h. going up to Shamrock Road on Cherry Avenue.  Dave Norris, City Councilor, said that he thought that council would take a positive look at that suggestion.  It was pointed out that shortly the vehicles associated with Cherry Hill development will be needing safety to get onto Cherry Avenue as well as to be able to enter Cherry Hill development from Cherry Avenue without being rear ended by vehicles traveling too fast on this neighborhood street.  Additionally, Johnson Elementary School and the crosswalk associated with this school needs a slower speed to aid the crossing guard, parents, staff and children who attend or go to this school during the school year.  Added to this need when the JPA Bridge is being replaced there will be a lot of additional traffic on this route and this traffic must be kept at a safe pace for all in the 
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Jeanie Alexander, NDS, Presents Plan for Cherry/Willard/Cleveland (Continued)

Summary of Ms. Alexander’s Presentation (Continued):

neighborhood.  Jeanie Alexander said that she heard our concerns and would take it back to consider.  

An absolute that must be addressed is that the parking in front of the Cherry Avenue Christian Church is not to be altered in any way.  Bob Archer, representing the church, was given the visual to take back to his Board of Trustees to look at so that their input could be registered.  A major problem in the last design that DID NOT work was that the on street parking for the church and the line-up space needed particularly for funerals was totally out of whack causing a lot of consternation from the church and the Fry’s Spring Neighborhood Association.  This design had to be totally taken out to address this faux pas.  The church was not consulted in the first design and the Neighborhood Association was not given a chance to review the plans for the intersection prior to the work crews appearing.  It is hoped that a lot has been learned so the same mistakes are not repeated here or elsewhere in the City of Charlottesville.  Communication is the key!

It was suggested that a pdf file of the current plan could be put on the computer for all to view on the Fry’s Spring Neighborhood Association’s web site, http://avenue.org/fsna.  Peter Hedlund, in attendance, said that this was a good idea and could be placed on the web site with no problem.  Peter updates the FSNA Web site for the association.

Members of the audience asked for a time frame for getting this long awaited safety plan for this intersection implemented.  It is hoped that this plan can be in place by the start of the 2007-2008 school year which is by August of 2007 and at the latest by December 2007.  A motion was made by Andrea and seconded by Peter that the final tuning of the plan be done by the next FSNA meeting on June 13 and that the plan go up for a vote at this meeting so that work can begin.  Bob will get input from his Board of Trustees and the neighbors with the Fry’s Spring Neighborhood Association will bring any further questions for consideration to the June 13 meeting of FSNA.

The Fry’s Spring Neighborhood Association and the Cherry Avenue Christian Church appreciated the presentation done by Jeanie Alexander and the chance given for the needed input ahead of time to a project affecting a lot of folks as well as a willingness to get the intersection safety resolved in a timely fashion.

J.P.A. Bridge Update - Adrienne Dent

Basically there is no new news.  VDOT needs to get back to Adrienne and her committee and the Fry’s Spring Neighborhood Association. Jim Tolbert said that the railing and the lighting have been decided upon, but that the biggest concern on width is the question of “stacking in the 
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J.P.A. Bridge Update - Adrienne Dent (Continued)

intersection.”  Jeanie pointed out that the signs for bridge use now state an eight (8) ton limit and not the two axle signs.  
Cherry Hill Development - Andrea Wieder

We were reminded to continue to check the updates on the FSNA Web site.  The property is being sodded.  Concerns continue as to what is being allowed that will challenge the health of Lodge Creek.  What restrictions will be put into place as to the use of chemicals on properties so that run off does not damage Lodge Creek further.  The committee will be keeping a watchful eye on good stewardship of the land and the creek.  James King asked if the new Cherry Hill development is in Johnson Village Neighborhood Association or if it is in the Fry’s Spring Neighborhood Association.  Jim Tolbert said that the boundaries on the maps used by the City of Charlottesville put Cherry Hill into the FSNA.  They will become new neighbors and members.  Some ideas were discussed to welcome them.

Huntley - Andrea Wieder

There are no new plans at this time.  Ashley Cooper is to be in touch with Andrea and her committee.  Keep up to date with this site by checking the FSNA Web site.  http://avenue.org/fsna 

 Candidate’s Forum - Tuesday, May15, 2007 - Peggy King
Two questions have been sent ahead of time to the announced candidates and during the forum all answers from questions asked by the audience will be timed.  It was felt that the forum should conclude by 8:45 p.m.  It will start at 7:00 p.m. at the Fry’s Spring Beach Club, in the Garden Room.  A reminder notice will be sent out to the FSNA e-mail list.  The two questions sent to the candidates prior to the forum were:

1. What should be the priority for protection of the residential quality of City neighborhoods in relation to development and other interests, would you work to establish a policy to protect the neighborhood residential interests, and how would Council assure that the policy is implemented by City staff?

2. How would you measure the negative impact on the quality of life in the City’s residential neighborhoods, including the safety and comfort of their residents, rather than just using the levels of service measurement that measures only the convenience of drivers and their riders?
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Old Lynchburg Road - “Safety, Sidewalks, and Drainage Project” - Tony Edwards

Tony Edwards, NDS Engineer, introduced the team from the consulting firm: Hayes, Seay, Mattern and Mattern, Inc.  based in Roanoke, Virginia to FSNA which will head up the long awaited drainage, sidewalks, and safety project on Old Lynchburg Road.  Jim Tolbert pointed out that the contract was still not totally completed, but hoped that this would be finished soon.  The team introduced by Tony is: Kamran Kahlilian, P.E., HSMM Project Manager; Chad Van Hyning, P.E., Design Team Lead; and Sarah Huddle, APR, ProAct Public Relations.
Currently the team is in the design phase.  It was stressed that this team represents a full service team.  Sarah has been put in charge of the public involvement.  She emphasized good venues for communication.  What visions do we have for this neighborhood street?  What opportunities can we capitalize on for now and in the future?  Sarah, Kamran and Chad will conduct a Neighborhood Visioning Workshop as well as public information meetings.  One idea that is fine tuned will evolve.  As the process unfolds the plans will be made available on the City of Charlottesville Web site as well as the links to that information will be made available to the FSNA Web site for cross referencing.  

Very pointed questions were asked of Jim Tolbert as to the promised monies from Steven Blaine for the upgrades of Old Lynchburg Road in the amount of 1.5 million as well as the 1.5 million promised to the Sunset-Fontaine connector and further monies to CTS.  Joe Mooney queried as to whether or not there were any preconditions for this money and Jim Tolbert answered that there were no preconditions.  The money was free and clear.  It was stressed by the neighborhood that no improvements were to make the road wider or faster or more appealing to more traffic.  It is felt that while the neighborhood street of Old Lynchburg Road is termed “ a collector” by some 
that it is a neighborhood street and was never to be used as a cut through.  It was asked if the neighborhood could request the street be used by a lesser amount of vehicles.  Jim Tolbert felt that this would be unlikely.  Mention of turn lanes pricked up the ears of the listeners.  The possibility of turn lanes might be feasible at Azalea Park for people to turn safely in and out of the park.  However, the road is not wide enough for turn lanes at any other area after you pass the entrance to Azalea Park on your way to JPA and widening is not an option as presented and promised to both the neighbors and to FSNA. Joe Mooney asked the question if creativity might be used from Middleton to Azalea Park where one might put a path to the right of the existing guard rail instead of to the left of it.  Tony and the team thought that creativity could certainly be a component in the planning.  It was pointed out that the neighbors on Old Lynchburg Road from 201-229 had given Tony Edwards their suggestions pertaining to their properties neighborhood meetings two years ago that would entertain a meandering sidewalk in order to address the differences in the topography of the individual properties as well as mature plantings.  Jim Tolbert suggested that folks take a drive down Locust Avenue to take a look at a meandering sidewalk put in by that neighborhood to address similar concerns.  The curbing on Old Lynchburg Road and the needed drainage catch basins from Jefferson Park Avenue to Azalea Park would need more uniformity to act as receiver and director of the storm water off of the roadway and off of the affected properties. 
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Old Lynchburg Road Project – Tony Edwards (Continued)

Aerial surveys will be taken of the area to get a more comprehensive look for the purpose of putting together the best plan possible.  John Santoski made the observation that Azalea Park will finally be made accessible and safe for the neighborhood to use. “We are a neighborhood of walkers,” stated John.  The question was raised as to whether both sides of the street would have sidewalks and Jim Tolbert indicated that they were looking into this possibility.  Dave Norris asked if the Fry’s Spring Beach Club would be part of the drainage involvement and the answer was an affirmative.  
At the end of this portion of the meeting Andrea Wieder spoke on behalf of Fry’s Spring Neighborhood when she stated that folks are behind each other in making good things happen for everyone regardless of where folks live within the neighborhood.  “We are Legion.”

Fiscal Impact Development - James King

A paper will be posted on the FSNA Web site by James King relative to the importance of understanding the issues with what the County of Albemarle decides and how it continually affects the City of Charlottesville.  

James further stated that he needs a couple of folks willing to monitor the County and City Planners as well as the City Council and the Board of Supervisors along with him and his current committee.  This is a very important commitment to listen, take notes, and to give feedback.  Anyone willing to help in this venture should contact James King.  
Due to the meeting ending at 7:30 p.m. it was suggested that Mr. King start the June meeting off with the continuation of his important reflections on this topic.

University of Virginia off Grounds Furniture Drive - Jim Fitzgerald

As students prepare to leave their residences an off grounds furniture drive will take place at 780 Madison Avenue at the MSC’s Clubhouse.  Drop-offs will be received as early as 9 a.m. on Saturday, May 19, 2007.  This furniture can be donated by students as well as other community members and the pick-ups can start as early as 10:00 a.m. and will continue until 3:00 p.m.   Any furniture that is not chosen will be donated to the Salvation Army.  Questions?  Contact Jim Fitzgerald, jimf@virginia.edu.
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Respectively submitted,

Jeanne S. Chase

Secretary, FSNA

Final copy of May 9, 2007 Minutes

May 20, 2007

